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                           “For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever. Amen.”  Romans 11:36 

 
July 2022 

 
Dear Brethren, 

 
“And one cried unto another, and said, Holy, holy, holy, is the LORD of hosts: the whole 

earth is full of his glory” (Isaiah 6:3). Greetings once again in the name of Jesus Christ the Lord. 
 
With renewed supplies of grace, the Lord continues to uphold us in His work here in 

Western Australia. The services are continuing well in Dongara and Port Denison with a small 
group in attendance each Lord’s Day, for which we remain thankful. There has been the 
occasional phone call as we continue to reach out to the community as a whole. 

 
Your prayers for the brethren in Papua New Guinea are greatly appreciated as the time 

for national elections has come around. There has been uproar and violence with outbreaks of 
fighting with machetes and bush knives between the followers of different politicians, which in 
turn disrupts and endangers others in the community. 

 
 Thank you for your continued love, encouragement, prayers, and support for the Lord’s 
work in Australia and Papua New Guinea.  
 
Love in Christ, Frank James 
 

News From The HomefrontNews From The HomefrontNews From The HomefrontNews From The Homefront    
 
Driving Home – 
 
Do you want to practice your driving and drive us home? This is what Frank asked me after we 
bought groceries. It had been a while since I had driven our vehicle here in Australia. The first 
thing I heard was, “You’re on the wrong side, get on the left.”  I replied that I was slowly making 
my way over there as there weren’t any cars coming either direction. Plus, it felt like an 
improvement that I only hit the windshield wipers twice instead of the blinkers. I even used the 
blinkers properly going around a ‘round-about.’  Next, there was a thudding sound and I asked 
what it was. Frank calmly told me that I hit the curb. I’m sure he was glad that our house was 
coming up soon. It took two tries to get the car into the garage, but it felt nice to have 
accomplished it. I know he was being nice to me and wants me to feel more comfortable driving 

on the left-hand side of the road, but he hasn’t asked me anymore if I want to practice. 
���� 

 
A friend in Christ, Cyd James 


